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UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 

REGION VII 
726 MINNESOTA AVENUE 

KANSAS CITY, KANSAS 66101 
• •• 

. 	.•, 

• 

FEB 2 8 12 

David Adler 
Former Sites Restoration Division 
Department of Energy, 

Oak Ridge Field Office 
Box 2001 
Oak Ridge, TN 37831-8723 

Dear Mr. Adler: 

We have completed our review of the January 1992 RI summary 
report and DOE's responses to our previous comments on the RI 
report. Rather than discuss each DOE response to EPA comments, 
we have attempted to limit our discussion to those comments and 
responses which may have an impact on future efforts at the site, 
but which were not specifically mentioned as being addressed in 
the field sampling plan (FSP) currently under development. With 
respect to the FSP, we have not yet received a schedule for 
submittal of the FSP or the report which will present the results 
of the field efforts. Because the upcoming field efforts are 
being conducted, at least in part, to resolve remaining EPA 
comments on the RI efforts to date, we consider both the FSP and 
the resulting report to be primary documents under the Federal 
Facility Agreement (FFA). In many instances our acceptance of 
DOE's response to previous EPA comments on the RI report is 
contingent on DOE's commitment to performance of additional field 
work. Therefore, we request that a schedule for the FSP and the 
resulting report be provided to us for review as soon as 
possible. 

Also, we call your attention to general comment 33 in which we 
note that we have not yet received DOE's evaluation of the mixed 
waste data. It will be necessary for us to review that 
evaluation before we will be able to complete an adequate review 
of the FSP. 

In accordance with Section X.I. of the FFA, we are able to 
accept the current Final Draft (January 1992) version of the RI 
report. This acceptance is contingent upon DOE'S: 

1) clarification where requested below, and 
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2) submittal of the FSP and subsequent report, and their 
associated schedules, to EPA for review as primary documents 
under the FFA. 

GENERAL COMMENTS 

General Comment 4 - Some confusion still exists concerning the 
ionium pad. Figure 6-3 shows no sampling locations south of 
Building 708 and east of Building 700. Because the sampling 
locations on Figure 6-4 are not numbered and the sample results 
in Table 6-5 are not tied to the grid locations appearing on 
Figure 6-4, it does not appear to be possible to verify the 
locations of the cited borings. However, because DOE is willing 
to assume that the area is contaminated, additional document 
revision is not necessary. 

General Comment 5 - Because the gamma readings in Building 101 
appear to exceed a potential ARAR, the cause of those elevated 
readings should be determined in the next phase of investigation. 

General Comment 9 - A misunderstanding of our comment apparently 
exists. with respect to comment 9.a), we received the chemical 
and radiological sample results. However, the 1985 report notes 
the collection of other types of data which weren't included in 
the report, e.g., bail-down test data and sieve analysis data. 
Any such data collected by DOE should be included in future 
reports. If this data from the 1985 report is still available, 
it should be provided to us. 

General Comment 20 - We remain concerned that in many instances 
the vertical extent of contamination at the airport property 
appears not to have been adequately defined. Nevertheless, we do 
not believe that the lack of definition is significant enough to 
prevent an adequate evaluation of the data for the preparation of 
the Feasibility Study. Contamination occurring below the 
currently identified depth of contamination can be identified and 
addressed during remedial design/remedial action. 

General Comment 22 - We remain concerned with the way in which 
the evaluation of metals analysis has been conducted. DOE states 
that additional sampling will be performed to obtain more 
representative background soil samples. This will present a more 
realistic picture of true background values. However, other 
issues surrounding the use of the metals analysis still exist. 
For example, statements like the following found on page 3-1 of 
the January 1992 summary report "For purposes of this document, 
chemical contamination will include any chemical constituents 
present at concentrations that exceed background values", serve 
to underestimate the scope of contamination present and could 
result in significantly contaminated areas being omitted from 
future investigation and cleanup activities. Our concern is 
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Comment 32 - We are in receipt of Figures 6-3 and 6-4 which 
provide the sampling grid for surface and borehole samples, 
respectively. Table 6-4 lists coordinates along with the data. 
However, in Table 6-5, boreholes are identified only by number. 
We have been unable to find any means for connecting borehole 
number with grid locations in order to verify borehole sampling 
locations. Please clarify. 

Comment 33 - We have not yet received the evaluation of the mixed 
waste data promised in DOE'S response to our comment. We will 
provide comment on DOE'S proposed sampling efforts, following our 
review of DOE's mixed waste evaluation, at the time of the FSP. 

Comment 34 - We understand that assessing the extent of 
contamination in the sewers and drains at SLDS may be a difficult 
undertaking. However, we continue to believe that determination 
of the extent of radiological contamination in the drainage 
system is an important issue. We would ask that when DOE submits 
the FSP, information regarding the extent of sampling to date, 
possible sampling mechanisms, and any potentially serious 
obstructions to possible sampling efforts be described with 
adequate specificity to ensure that we can conduct an appropriate 
review of any proposed sampling schemes. 

Comment 36 - We continue to be concerned with DOE's plans to use 
dilution of contaminated soil in an effort to avoid management as 
a hazardous waste. EPA will review and comment on specific DOE 
proposals at the time such proposals are included in the 
appropriate primary document. Meanwhile, we request that DOE 
identify for us the specific provisions in the cited guidance 
document which it believes support its plans for waste dilution. 

Comment 38 - For clarification, was the methane detected 
commercially odorized? 

Comment 42 - Has DOE provided EPA with the results of the Corps 
of Engineers sampling effort discussed in this response to 
comments? 

Comment 48 - We reiterate the need for sampling of property 56 in 
the area adjacent to Coldwater Creek. While that property has 
been sampled previously by DOE, our review of the information 
provided indicates that the portion of the property adjacent to 
the creek has not yet been sampled. Nearby properties 57 and 58 
did exhibit contamination in the areas near Coldwater Creek. 

Comment 55 - What study is being referred to here? If that study 
is not contained in documents previously provided to EPA, we 
request that a copy of it be forwarded to us at this time. 
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Comment 56 - Again, had the methane detected been commercially 
odorized? 

Comment 58 - EPA did not intend to imply in this comment that 
RCRA would not be used as an ARAR. However, we believe that the 
evaluation of any potential health threats associated with 
identified contamination is a separate question from assessing 
responsibility for addressing those potential threats. EPA is 
aware of the limitations on DOE's responsibility for addressing 
non-MED/AEC wastes as agreed to in Section III of the FFA. 
However, where DOE intends to limit its responsibility in 
accordance with the FFA, it should be prepared to provide 
documentation supporting its position. 

Comment 61 - EPA will provide comments on geological and 
hydrogeological efforts to date under separate cover. 

Specific Comments 

p. 2-12 We are in receipt of Figure 6-2. That figure indicates 
that Plant 5 was not scanned, while Figure 3-2 of the summary 
report identifies areas of contamination there. Please clarify. 

p. 2-37 EPA will be happy to provide input on any document 
submitted for our review. However, we do not consider four 
samples to be adequate for evaluating metals contamination in 
Coldwater Creek. And while DOE raises a valid concern in 
pointing out the dynamic nature of streams, DOE has not conducted 
any sediment sampling below those surficial depths which are not 
as subject to stream dynamics. Also, one of the primary purposes 
of the Remedial Investigation is to define the extent of 
contamination. EPA cannot agree to a halt in the efforts to 
complete the necessary characterization activities for Coldwater 
Creek. 

p. 2-44 We will evaluate DOE's plans for investigating 
groundwater at the ball field area during our review of the FSP. 

p. 2-46 In our November 1991 teleconference, DOE requested that 
EPA identify those properties where we perceived that the 
sampling scheme used by DoE deviated significantly from that 
described in the summary report. Following are some examples of 
those types of properties. From our perspective, additional 
sampling needs at those properties can be addressed either in the 
proposed FSP or at the time of remedial design/ remedial action, 
depending on whether DOE believes the existing data is sufficient 
to support an adequate feasibility study. 

a) examples: Haul Road VPs 2,3,4,5,6,8,10,14a,15, 
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p. 3-114 (January 1992 report) We are in receipt of the 1991 ORNL 
Mobile Scanning Report. However, that report does not contain a 
discussion of the sampling locations showing elevated results. 
The 1991 report also mentions anomalies at three locations as 
opposed to the two locations mentioned here. Please clarify this 
apparent discrepancy and identify the report location where the 
sampling results can be found. 

p. 3-47 We acknowledge the widespread use of some of the 
identified VOCs. Nevertheless, those contaminants have thus far 
been found in only what are functioning as downgradient wells. 
Again, where DOE intends to limit its responsibility in 
accordance with the FFA, it should be prepared to provide 
documentation supporting its position. 

As you know, EPA is currently reviewing the Baseline Risk 
Assessment for the St. Louis Site. In accordance with Section 
X.G. of the FFA, please consider this paragraph our written 
notification of our intention to extend the review period for the 
Baseline Risk Assessment for an additional 20 days. 

Should you have any questions regarding our review of the RI 
report, please do not hesitate to contact me at FTS 276-7709. 

cc: David Bedan, MDNR 
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